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Recommendation to adopt Specifications No. PA-00408 and award a contract to Fleming
Environmental Inc., for the repair and upgrade of the Underground Storage Tank (UST), that includes
secondary containment and Enhanced Vapor Recovery (EVR) Phase II at
2249 Argonne Avenue (Fuel Site 59) as mandated by California State Water Resources Control
Board and South Coast Air Quality Management District in the estimated amount of $129,950 plus a
25 percent contingency if necessary, for a period of one year, with the option to renew for two
additional one-year periods, at the discretion of the City Manager.  (Citywide)

City Council approval is requested to enter into an annual contract with Fleming Environmental, Inc.,
for the repair and upgrade of the UST, that includes secondary containment and EVR Phase II at
2249 Argonne Avenue (Fuel Site 59) in order to bring the site into compliance as mandated by
California State Water Resources Control Board and South Coast Air Quality Management District.
The EVR Phase II project must be completed and fully functional at all the City's fuel sites by April 1,
2009. The Department of Public Works, Fleet Services Bureau, faces the challenge of maintaining all
underground storage tanks (UST) and bringing them in compliance under Title 23 of the California
Code of Regulations. This UST site needs to be repaired and upgraded in order to comply with
Federal, State, and Local rules and regulations.

The bid was advertised on February 11, 2008 and 33 potential bidders specializing in UST secondary
repair and EVR upgrades were notified of the bid opportunity; three are Minorityowned Business
Enterprises (MBEs), five are Women-owned Business Enterprises (WBEs), one is a Long Beach
businesses, and eight are certified Small Business Enterprises (SBEs). The bid document was made
available from the Purchasing Division, located on the Plaza Level of City Hall, and the Purchasing
Division's website at www.lonqbeach.gov/purchasinq. A bid announcement was also included in the
Purchasing Division's weekly update of Open Bid Opportunities, which is sent to 30 local, minority,
and women's business groups. Bids were opened on April 8, 2008. Fleming Environmental, Inc., of
Buena Park, CA (not a MBE, WBE, local or SBE), is the lowest responsible bidder.

This item was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Burton and Budget Management Officer
Victoria Bell on May 13, 2008.

City Council action to adopt Specifications No. PA-00408 and award a contract concurrently is
requested on May 20, 2008 to ensure compliance with the State of California Water Resource
Control Board, South Coast Air Quality Management District and County of Los Angeles Certified
Unified Program Agency.

The cost of this contract is estimated to be $129,950. The funds are budgeted in the Fleet Services
Fund (IS 386) in the Department of Public Works (PW). The City will have the option of adding
expenditures up to 25 percent (or $32,487.50) above the contract amount, if necessary and if funding
is available.
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Approve recommendation.

Lori Ann Farrell
Director of Financial Management/CFO

Michael P. Conway
Director of Public Works

NAME APPROVED:
TITLE

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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